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INFORMATION BULLETIN 

Bulletin No: 16/22 
Date:  February 16, 2017 
 
To:  Minor Hockey Associations 
     
From:  Allison Marriott, Operations Coordinator 
 
SUBJECT: Alternate Season Transfer Requests 
              
 
Last season, Hockey Alberta announced the implementation of standardized alternate season 
programming. Through the alternate season model Hockey Alberta has provided sanctioning for two 
upcoming events. Native Provincials is hosted by the Alberta Native Hockey Council and will run from 
April 6-9; and the Alberta Treaty Hockey Championship is hosted by the Alberta Treaty Hockey 
Association and will run from April 12-17.  
 
Native Provincials and Alberta Treaty Hockey Championship have been granted access to the Hockey 
Canada Registry (HCR) to complete player and team official registrations. Over the next two (2) months 
you may be receiving transfer requests for members registered to your minor hockey association that 
will be participating in one or both of the above mentioned events. The transfer type for alternate 
season transfer requests should appear as a “share for a year”. Hockey Alberta requests that Minor 
Hockey Associations review the alternate season transfer requests in a timely manner. If there are any 
concerns as to the status or eligibility of the member being requested, please “Add Note” to the transfer 
request detailing those concerns. During the approval process, all transfer requests will be marked as 
“Approve (Share)” to ensure that the Minor Hockey Association maintains their primary association 
status with the members HCR record.  
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact myself or Bryden Burrell – 
Hockey Operations Coordinator, at the Hockey Alberta office at 403-342-6777.   
 
 
 


